
Safety Committee Minutes 
May 25, 2023
LSC 239 & Zoom

Members Present: 
Lindsey Porembo, Jess Bien, Brett Fulton, Brian Blenis, Joe Spirko, Gary Lieberman, Mike
Becker, Brian Fidati, Erin Murray, Janelle Haseley, Katherine Kressler, Lori Dimmick, Andrew
Lentine, Christina Campbell, Nicole Landis, Stephanie Flores.
Members Absent: 
Diane Dologite, Roberto Rivera, Traci Gensits, Tracy Velekei, Brenda Lakis, Merritt Jacob, Eric
Covell, Brynnmarie Dorsey.

Minutes:
Minutes from April’s meeting were approved. Jess Bien made a motion to approve and Brett
Fulton seconded it.

Accidents & Injuries:
4 Close-Call Reports - 0 visits necessary - mold spore exposure to some members of
Residence Life & Campus Safety.

3 total injury reports for the year.

Buildings and Grounds Inspections:
Joe Spirko reported:
Summer cleaning has begun on campus housing. Starting with the Villages and will proceed
through the rest.

Training Updates:
Mike Becker attended the Pa Safety Days Training on 5/18. Training included fall prevention,
PDE, work zone traffic safety, heat safety.

Bloodborne pathogen training - Erin reported that she has been working on finding a
new training vendor. Chaz from RCMD is willing to come out to provide an annual
bloodborne pathogen training. Will still need to find a platform for those who cannot
attend the training w/Chaz as well as new hires. Will look into finding a date to hold all
trainings on the same day.

Around the Horn/Open Session:
Brett Fulton reported that the construction on the soccer field is under way. He spoke with the
crew to have them tighten up the fencing surrounding the project for safety as conferences on
campus are beginning.

Joe Spirko mentioned that the chapel floor will be worked on in the next few weeks.

Nicole Landis reported that Memorial Hall will be closed from 6/1-6/10 for floor refinishing.

Brian Fidati reported that 2 of the old AED packs are expiring. We can now get replacement
battery packs & pads for them to extend their use. Brian Blenis will discuss pricing with Kent
Dyer.



Erin Murray questioned whether a reminder could be sent out regarding all employees wearing
ID badges while on campus. The group consensus was that a reminder should be emailed.

It was suggested that Safety Committee meetings be moved from Fridays over the summer.

Next Meeting: 
Thursday, 6/30, LSC 239

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Dimmick


